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	Chairman Oberstar Outlines His Vision For Transportation Funding In Economic Stimulus Bill

The Chairman of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee, James Oberstar (D-MN), has issued two documents related to his vision for how transportation funding should be allocated in the economic stimulus legislation that Congress is expected to consider early next year.  The House and Senate leadership and the Obama Transition Team on Transportation will be working in the weeks ahead to incorporate ideas from Chairman Oberstar and other transportation stakeholders to craft the final language that will be included in the broader stimulus bill.

According to the Oberstar plan, the stimulus bill should include $30 billion for highways and $12 billion for transit.  Transit funding would be apportioned via three separate categories: $7.5 billion through the urban and rural transit formulas (5307 and 5311); $2.0 billion for transit energy projects through the transit energy program formula; and$2.5 billion for New Starts.  

We will continue to work with Chairman Oberstar, House and Senate leaders and members of the Obama Transition Team on Transportation to ensure that the economic stimulus package brings robust funding for highway and transit related projects to Los Angeles County.
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/Rebuild_America.pdf
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/Economic.pdf

Media Inquiry on Possible FlyAway Service at San Gabriel Valley Metro Properties 

Today, the Pasadena Star News inquired into the possibility of future FlyAway airport shuttle services at Metro transit properties in the San Gabriel Valley, specifically the Sierra Madre Villa Gold Line Station or the El Monte Transit Center.  Our Chief Operations Officer reported that FlyAway service is operated by the Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), and as yet LAWA has not approached the agency with any recommendations for service at either location. 
We are supportive of FlyAway service, and recognize the need for a service for the San Gabriel Valley.  The FlyAway service at Union Station has proven very successful.  El Monte Station currently has parking constraints, but we are involved in a joint development project that could allow it to accommodate FlyAway service with additional parking and berth space in the future.  Both locations have good infrastructures, and both are central locations for accessing both Ontario and Los Angeles International Airports from the San Gabriel Valley.  The story is expected to run tomorrow.
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